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to Hitler it's a disservice to what                                             
really happened in World War two and                                            
what really happened in the Holocaust                                           
and so I hope that you will help me to                                          
help others to know of the atrocities                                           
that took place by the way one of the                                           
things that I have not done in my                                               
lifetime is go to places like Auschwitz                                         
where we can take a look and see one of                                         
these days I'm going to do it if you'd                                          
Europe tour then call me I think we                                             
could make that happen on this                                                  
international Holocaust Remembrance                                             
State is a good thing to remember and                                           
it's a good thing to say how can we keep                                        
this from happening again anti-semitism                                         
of course is very much on the rise has                                          
been in Europe for a number of years now                                        
as available excuse me is on the rise                                           
also here in the United States and I                                            
think that we just have to combat                                               
anti-semitism it is a snake that just                                           
will not die you cut one head off it is                                         
going to have another well let's come                                           
into our questions today biblical                                               
theological worldview questions have a                                          
question that came intuitive and in an                                          
advance and that question is is spanking                                        
biblical we're talking about spanking a                                         
little child is that biblical we go of                                          
course the the easiest place to go is                                           
proverbs chapter 13 verse 24 familiar                                           
word of Scripture which says he that                                            
spareth his rod hateth his son but he                                           
that loveth him Chason of him at the                                            
times that is every now and then there's                                        
time to chasten that word chastened                                             
there is the word for discipline and so                                         
the one that spareth his rod what is the                                        
rod here let's take a look and look at                                          
the way that it's translated I'd say                                            
what I'm gonna pull it up in                                                    
Hebrew this is a little bit one word                                            
means a lot of things so I'm going to                                           
pull it up in its root and all the                                              
things it means and the first time we                                           
see it is scepter and Genesis chapter 49                                        
verse 10 the scepter shall not depart                                           
from Judah okay we're thinking a rod                                            
we're thinking a scepter we're thinking                                         
an old-fashioned ruler that's what we're                                        
thinking well a rod or a scepter it is a                                        
it's a stick in a sense but obviously                                           
the stick is somewhat symbolic as we'll                                         
see because rod stick rod here probably                                         
in the Proverbs is referred to as a                                             
shepherd's rod is the way it's                                                  



translated there but scepter when we                                            
think of scepter that is the symbol of                                          
authority now let's look at 49 10 there                                         
he that spareth his authority hated his                                         
son the symbol of authority let's look                                          
at the other times that word is used                                            
Genesis 48 9 16 notice just a few verses                                        
apart and you have the same word is the                                         
tribe's I think as we go down we're                                             
going to see that yeah mostly it is                                             
translated or as tribe or tribes now how                                        
in the world do you get scepter and rod                                         
and tribes out of the same word well                                            
again Hebrew has very few words and                                             
those words have a broad range of                                               
meaning typically as you look at that                                           
broad range of meaning you can come in                                          
and and see what is the commonality                                             
between a scepter and a rod and tribes                                          
and I think what we really would begin                                          
to see if we were to take the time to                                           
study this I think that we would see                                            
that really we're talking about                                                 
authority there's a jurisdiction or a                                           
tribe that is given there in that                                               
jurisdiction in that tribe there is a                                           
jurisdiction and that is the authority                                          
the discipline the scepter the rod that                                         
can be given right there                                                        
so we see it in exodus chapter 21 verse                                         
20 if a man smite his servant or is made                                        
with a rod and he die under his hand he                                         
shall be sorely punished so this is used                                        
very much in the sense of authority but                                         
it definitely is a a stick if you will                                          
by which you could hit someone and you                                          
could kill them so it would be incorrect                                        
of us to take proverbs 13:24 on the                                             
right of your screen he that spareth his                                        
rod and say that doesn't have to do with                                        
a stick because exodus chapter 21 verse                                         
20 definitely is but we see if in in                                            
other places in scepter in tribe and we                                         
see okay this is more than just the                                             
stick but it can be the stick as we look                                        
through on the left side of your screen                                         
we see it in numbers 24:17 it's also as                                         
the scepter again most of the times it's                                        
the tribe speaking of the authority of                                          
the jurisdiction within the tribe that                                          
makes that tribe in second samuel 7:14 i                                        
will be his father he will be my son if                                         
he commits iniquity I will chasten him                                          
with the rod of men and with the stripes                                        
of the children of men here this passage                                        
is using it again a little bit more like                                        
the proper specific but there it's not a                                        
literal stick and speaking of of the the                                        
rod of men the authority of men the                                             
discipline of men that is given there                                           
second samuel 23 21 it's the word staff                                         
there he slew an Egyptian a godly Magli                                         



man and the Egyptian had a spear in his                                         
hand but he went down to him with a                                             
staff and plucked the spear out of the                                          
Egyptians hand and slew him with his own                                        
spear so there it's used again in the                                           
very physical form of a stick that is                                           
used there 1st chronicles 11 23 again                                           
that same same incident                                                         
and then we get into job we have let him                                        
take his rod away from heat from me it                                          
let's not his fear terrify their rod in                                         
the sense of discipline that is used in                                         
Psalm 2 verse 9 we see it speaking of                                           
the Messiah thou shalt break them with a                                        
rod of iron it's speaking of the                                                
discipline the authority that the Lord                                          
is going to have now our question is is                                         
spanking biblical so we know that the                                           
scripture say it says he that spareth                                           
the rod that is the discipline the                                              
authority and sometimes expressed in a                                          
physical item like a stick the one that                                         
spareth all that hate a--the is son by                                          
the way the term spare the rod and spoil                                        
the child is not a Bible verse though                                           
it's very close to this actually comes                                          
from an old poem in English days but he                                         
that spareth the rod spare the rod is                                           
biblical spoils the child is the part                                           
that's added to unto here it says hates                                         
hate if his son that those are pretty                                           
strong words in fact those are stronger                                         
words and spoil the rod spare the rod                                           
spoil the child                                                                 
it says spare the rod hate your child                                           
and which one of us wants to hate our                                           
child so we ought to figure out what                                            
these mean in this proverb that is given                                        
here there's a couple of other Proverbs                                         
that are given here proverbs chapter 22                                         
verse 15 also says foolishness is bound                                         
up in the heart of a child but the rod                                          
of Correction shall drive it far from                                           
him it's a good word there that a child                                         
is born with some foolishness and adopts                                        
some foolishness and it is the the rod                                          
of Correction could that be a physical                                          
rod of Correction certainly could be or                                         
it also could just be again used in the                                         
little more allegoric sense or                                                  
metaphoric sense of the authority of                                            
Correction it is Authority it is dis                                            
that is used there let's look also in                                           
Proverbs                                                                        
excuse me proverbs chapter 23 verse 13 I                                        
believe it is is whoso despises the word                                        
of the Lord shall be destroyed he that                                          
feareth the commandment shall be                                                
rewarded okay that's not what I                                                 
oops that's 13 let's try proverbs                                               
chapter 23 verse 13 perhaps yes there we                                        
go withhold not correction from the                                             



child if thou beatest him with the rod                                          
he shall die he shall excuse me not die                                         
now that's pretty clear not beating him                                         
with your authority but beat him with a                                         
Buddha raw boom and we could probably                                           
look up that word beat and get out and I                                        
know that makes every young parent                                              
nervous they're gonna kill my child but                                         
you survived and they will to trust me                                          
so here it does say there is some                                               
benefit to bringing correction even with                                        
a rod to a child thou shalt beat him                                            
with a rod and shalt deliver his soul                                           
from hell again those are very strong                                           
words now I think in the broadest sense                                         
they speak of discipline and so really                                          
the the issue there is discipline is                                            
spanking a biblical is the question I                                           
think I think spanking is authorized in                                         
the scripture                                                                   
I think spanking is really even                                                 
encouraged at least in the book of                                              
Proverbs so I wouldn't I would say                                              
spanking is not not biblical how's that                                         
I don't know that the Bible says there                                          
is a command that you should spank I                                            
think you can take those passages and                                           
say there is a command that you should                                          
discipline now here's my advice as a dad                                        
and as a granddad and as a pastor my                                            
advice is this do what works every child                                        
is a little bit different with our                                              
daughter we could raise our eyebrows and                                        
she would cry                                                                   
and begin to align herself with our will                                        
with our son                                                                    
this wasn't big enough right and and he                                         
had much more these stubborn will of                                            
nobody's going to tell me what to do                                            
well every child is a little bit                                                
different and every parent is a little                                          
bit different you have to do what works                                         
but don't don't misunderstand me you                                            
must do what works if it's not working                                          
you're not doing what works and                                                 
therefore you must do something                                                 
different in discipline in authority of                                         
your child in the chastening of your                                            
child you must do what works so figure                                          
out what works now often you can't                                              
figure out what works until you try it                                          
and there is a young generation today                                           
that is kind of scared to try any kind                                          
of physical discipline they just know it                                        
doesn't work but in many cases what                                             
they're doing is not working so do what                                         
works and that's that's my advice really                                        
but let me let me go ahead and add to                                           
that because I talk a lot and I will say                                        
if you know the young parent might say                                          
well how do I know if it's working how                                          
do I know if it's working here's I'll                                           



give you two things on how to know if                                           
your discipline is working number one                                           
can your child function around adults in                                        
an adult setting for an extended period                                         
of time                                                                         
I think that really is the heart of the                                         
issue the key issue can your child                                              
function around adults in an adult                                              
setting for an extended period of time                                          
if so your discipline is working and                                            
whether it's raising the eyebrow or in                                          
my home we always use the thump you know                                        
thump on the head they thought they were                                        
thought that we're gonna die from a                                             
thump on the head but if they can                                               
operate around adults in an adult                                               
setting                                                                         
for an extended period of time it's                                             
working you don't have to worry about it                                        
now                                                                             
what do I mean by an adult setting I                                            
mean a car for example a car is an adult                                        
setting can they get in a car can they                                          
sit in the car can they go in for an                                            
extended period of time                                                         
and and not drive you off the cliff if                                          
they can and your disciplines working if                                        
they can it's not their 99.9 percent of                                         
the time it's not their physical                                                
inability to sit in a car in a car seat                                         
it's the fact that your discipline is                                           
not working or a restaurant is an adult                                         
setting can you take your child out to a                                        
restaurant and they can be in that adult                                        
setting long enough to get through a                                            
meal without a meltdown on a regular                                            
occasion every child's gonna have a                                             
meltdown every now and then but can can                                         
you go out to eat with your child and                                           
they can they can do it well if so your                                         
discipline is working church is another                                         
setting can they set through a church                                           
service a church service typically is                                           
only four hours they ought to be able to                                        
do that right and we know you know a                                            
church service is an hour to an hour and                                        
15 minutes and that's not sitting the                                           
whole time they're standing there's                                             
moving around you know there's some                                             
handshake and maybe all those kind of                                           
things Ken's child do that now if a                                             
child under three this is my parenting                                          
advice today this is ask the parent ask                                         
the grandparent if a child under three                                          
can't do those things in adult setting                                          
then maybe under three it could be a                                            
feeding issue they don't know how to                                            
wait when they're hungry                                                        
it could be a diaper issue I wouldn't                                           
want to go in a wet diaper for very long                                        
it could be some kind of a physical                                             
issue they got an earache they got a                                            



sore throat they don't know how to                                              
communicate to all of that it could be                                          
that so if your child's under three and                                         
they're unable to handle that adult                                             
setting check on those things but let me                                        
tell you that little beautiful girl or                                          
handsome baby                                                                   
boy is a snake in the grass and they at                                         
about 12 months will learn that they                                            
think it's a diaper but it really gets                                          
me out of this and I want to be out of                                          
this they learn it very quickly so as a                                         
parent you have to learn to really                                              
extend that because your goal is that by                                        
the time they're three years old they                                           
really can sit through an adult setting                                         
of a car a restaurant or church service                                         
whatever that adult setting may be and                                          
they can do it so if they're under three                                        
check on those those issues if they're                                          
older than three and they cannot sit                                            
through a car ride a church service or a                                        
restaurant it is a discipline issue no                                          
doubt about it if they're under three it                                        
probably is a discipline issue if                                               
they're over three it is a discipline                                           
issue if they're under three check on                                           
those physical issues and if it's not a                                         
physical issue they're just using you                                           
they're just they're just you know this                                         
is what I can do to get out of here and                                         
you need to teach them how to do that                                           
adult stuff so and again over three it's                                        
it's if you took them to the bathroom                                           
ahead of time it is a discipline issue                                          
they have just learned this is how I can                                        
get out of here whether it's I have to                                          
go to the bathroom or I'm going to throw                                        
a fit or I am going to throw things                                             
around or you know whatever it is if                                            
it's over three it's a discipline issue                                         
now remember what we said if it's                                               
working don't worry about it how do I                                           
know it's working can they sit through                                          
an adult situation if they can't sit                                            
through an adult situation it's not                                             
working now here's the I'm answering how                                        
do I know if it works I'm going a long                                          
time on this don't I                                                            
how do i how do I know if it works well                                         
number one can they sent through an                                             
adult situation number two do they                                              
regularly throw fits from based upon our                                        
adult decisions that may not be an adult                                        
situation you may be at the park at the                                         
playground and you decide it's time to                                          
go and they throw a fit you decide you                                          
know we've done the merry-go-round and                                          
that                                                                            
excuse me that's too dangerous for                                              
children today I'm sorry so you go to                                           
the seesaw excuse me that's too                                                 



dangerous today I'm sorry so you go to                                          
the Monkey Bar excuse me that's too                                             
dangerous today so you go to the padded                                         
thing that they cannot have any fun in                                          
and you decide now it's time to go and                                          
they throw a fit whatever it is from an                                         
adult decision that's the key word adult                                        
decision whatever it is if they                                                 
regularly throw a fit at an adult                                               
decision then your discipline is not                                            
working you've got to do something else                                         
and I think that the best rule a parent                                         
can have is fits are not allowed ever                                           
we don't know outfits and I can you're                                          
gonna have a fit I can put you in the                                           
room over there close the door you can                                          
have a fit by yourself                                                          
have you noticed nobody wants to have a                                         
fit by themselves and so if you                                                 
instantly I mean quicker than that say                                          
fits are not allowed you're gonna have                                          
one boom go in there the other thing you                                        
can do is do what our parents did and                                           
say you want me to give you something to                                        
cry about                                                                       
and you know you have to do that like                                           
once maybe one and a half times and they                                        
don't have fits anymore and your life is                                        
so much better so much better and their                                         
life is so much better                                                          
he doesn't understand my child I I get                                          
your child behaved in 32 minutes if you                                         
give me time alone with your child we                                           
can get that child where they can do in                                         
an in in a healthy situation now I think                                        
sometimes physical discipline really                                            
does work and it works great actually                                           
sometimes it'll speed up the process                                            
I don't think negotiation ever works why                                        
negotiate with terrorists                                                       
I I think that physical discipline often                                        
speeds the process and this is what you                                         
want to do this is why I think honestly                                         
those bye I made it a fun of Nathan                                             
earlier he's a good adult today right he                                        
can handle adult situations sometimes it                                        
doesn't turn my mic on but nonetheless                                          
he can handle all these kind of things                                          
and we                                                                          
typically Shelley and I we didn't have                                          
to spank much we didn't even have to                                            
thump much we did have to go like that                                          
every now and then they knew what was                                           
coming there I think if you use some                                            
physical discipline early on then that                                          
that takes care you don't have to do it                                         
anymore                                                                         
if you're if you're having to spank your                                        
child to three times a day every day                                            
that discipline is not working you                                              
somewhere else is it's gone wrong                                               
you shouldn't have to spank a child that                                        



much by the time they're three years old                                        
you should have taught them we can do an                                        
adult setting we can set through church                                         
we can go on a car ride we can go into                                          
restaurant all those adult setting                                              
things we can be quiet mode mommy's on                                          
the phone all those kind of things if                                           
you haven't done it by 3:00 and you're                                          
having to spank them two or three times                                         
a day or even two or three times a week                                         
you just haven't done it right there's                                          
not that need if you've done discipline                                         
right so the question is is it working                                          
you know I don't I don't care what form                                         
it is but if your child has fits and                                            
can't do an adult setting you're doing                                          
the wrong thing and the the younger the                                         
child is I think the better the time to                                         
to say hey our goal mom and dad our goal                                        
is get them in an adult setting for an                                          
hour an hour and a half                                                         
even a three-year-old can do that I've                                          
seen them many many many many times and                                         
and and furthermore for generations                                             
they've done that and that will make                                            
your life so much more wonderful that                                           
you'll thank me and click the donate                                            
button thanks for being here today on                                           
that extended first question there about                                        
discipline we don't talk about family                                           
issues we always get into theology                                              
issues here so that's a practical                                               
worldview issue and thanks for being                                            
with us on ask the theologian today Greg                                        
has a question Greg and now North                                               
Carolina at the time of the rapture is                                          
Christ going to remain seated at the                                            
Father's right hand or is he going to                                           
move to the Bema seat I've said a number                                        
of times and someday I guess I'm gonna                                          
have to do a study to see if I'm wrong                                          
here                                                                            
that we don't know enough about the Bema                                        
seat and to answer really any questions                                         
about it                                                                        
we know it's there we know that there is                                        
a a judgement for believers would a                                             
straw gold silver precious stones and                                           
the greek word that is used there as the                                        
word bhima but we have a hard time even                                         
knowing exactly when it is except that                                          
it has to be sometime after the rapture                                         
but we don't know if it's immediately                                           
after the rapture we don't know for                                             
individuals who died do they get the                                            
Bema seat and immediately when they die                                         
so many questions there so is the father                                        
going to leave the excuse me is the son                                         
Christ going to leave the Father's right                                        
hand                                                                            
and go to the Bema seat or is the                                               
Father's right hand the Bema seat                                               



there's too many questions                                                      
too many too many unknown issues there I                                        
think now I think that from what we see                                         
in the Hebrew Scriptures tied into what                                         
we see with Stephen when Christ leaves                                          
the Father's right hand there that                                              
implies judgment but it implies the                                             
judgment of Israel now he must leave the                                        
Father's right hand to come in the                                              
rapture and yet the rapture from                                                
everything we can tell is almost                                                
instantaneous so you know is there any                                          
gap of time there in which he's actually                                        
left the father say it against I wish I                                         
can answer that                                                                 
someday we'll go in and do it a study of                                        
those judgments but here's this is gonna                                        
be my guess when we do a study of those                                         
judgments is all we can really do is                                            
study what a bunch of people said they                                          
thought about those judgments because                                           
whether it's the great white throne                                             
judgment or the Bema seat judgment there                                        
are the judgment of the nations for that                                        
matter there just isn't that much and                                           
there's too much unknown there and I've                                         
said a number of times we have                                                  
to eventually become comfortable living                                         
with the unknown living with even what                                          
Paul said now I see through a glass                                             
darkly then I shall see face to face and                                        
now we walk by faith then we will walk                                          
by sight thank you for that sorry I                                             
don't have an answer for that Rick out                                          
in California what do you believe the                                           
the four kings are in Daniel 7 is the                                           
4th from which the little horn will                                             
arise a past Kingdom or a future                                                
continuation of a past Kingdom Daniel                                           
chapter 7 if we go down to let's start                                          
in verse 7 for example Daniel chapter 7                                         
is four beasts and these four beasts I                                          
saw and Daniel says night visions a                                             
fourth beast dreadful and terrible                                              
strong him exceedingly it had great iron                                        
teeth devoured and brake in pieces and                                          
stamped the residue with the feet of it                                         
and it was diverse from all the beasts                                          
that were before it and it had ten horns                                        
I considered the ten horns and behold                                           
there came up among them another little                                         
horn that's an eleventh horn by the way                                         
before whom there were three of the                                             
first ten horns plucked up by the roots                                         
and behold in his horn were eyes like                                           
the eyes of a man and a mouth speaking                                          
great things I think that the what we                                           
have here is a picture of the Antichrist                                        
coming out of the fourth beast if we                                            
take and I think that this is accurate                                          
that the fourth beast itself is the                                             
Roman Empire and then you have ten there                                        



we go ten horns horns when you look at                                          
them prophetically we could spend the                                           
time to do it but I've already spent                                            
time spanking people the horns are                                              
leaders rule authority kind of like                                             
we've been looking at                                                           
and so ten kingdoms that's defined for                                          
us actually that the ten horns are ten                                          
kingdoms and then an eleventh so this is                                        
an eleventh Kingdom I think that that                                           
eleventh comes up among the ten                                                 
therefore the Roman Empire at some point                                        
out in the future I think after the                                             
rapture at some point out in the future                                         
the Roman Empire coalesce is again and                                          
becomes a ten King Federation but then                                          
an eleventh comes this really is                                                
fundamental to that one world order we                                          
picture the one world order as you know                                         
just this unified everybody marching                                            
step but what we actually see when we                                           
look is signs that they have a awfully                                          
hard time holding the One World Order                                           
together this has always been true I                                            
think this is indicative of the of the                                          
human spirit you know I'm out here in                                           
New Mexico and New Mexico's independent                                         
Westerners and you know in spite of all                                         
the liberal loons that you can find in                                          
Santa Fe and Taos the average New                                               
Mexicans not gonna March to your step                                           
just not going to happen and so I think                                         
that's the state of the world really and                                        
so you got at you know ten Kings huh                                            
this is good oh now somehow it's                                                
dividing and it is taking over these                                            
three and so someone comes maybe with                                           
their little city state and then they                                           
encompass three of these and that little                                        
horn is the one that's going to                                                 
eventually be the Antichrist who will                                           
take over all of them and yet the                                               
Antichrist even at that in his one world                                        
order he hears rumors down south he                                             
hears rumors from the east                                                      
he is constantly having to go put out                                           
political fires if you will trying to                                           
hold his kingdom together so we've got a                                        
situation in which it is not a very                                             
strongly glued One World Order okay now                                         
Rick asks this little horn                                                      
will it arise from a past Kingdom or a                                          
future continuation of a past Kingdom                                           
I'm gonna say a future continuation of a                                        
past kingdom but maybe just growing out                                         
of it it may be a completely new kingdom                                        
I happen to think and we'll get this                                            
into this when I get into Revelation the                                        
second third chapter I happen to think                                          
that the Antichrist is Jewish but that                                          
is supporting me as I look for a                                                
particular scripture here where's the                                           



scripture that speaks about Satan's                                             
throne I know where Satan's throne is in                                        
your midst and it's why I think it may                                          
be Pergamum Pergamum was never really a                                         
kingdom but there's this hint Satan's                                           
throne is among you if we take that                                             
literally and that should always be our                                         
default if we take that literally then                                          
the Antichrist is gonna be there that                                           
might even be his domain I wouldn't be                                          
surprised if what we have is that grows                                         
out of the Roman Empire because of                                              
course Asia Minor was very key part of                                          
the Roman Empire as we see from Paul's                                          
life so it's part of the Empire                                                 
but here comes this little thing out of                                         
Turkey turkeys kind of like New Mexico                                          
hard to control and and he comes out and                                        
establishes a new empire that has not                                           
existed and yet is Roman in all of its                                          
roots that's the way I would look at                                            
that there hope that is helpful to you                                          
thank you                                                                       
revelation 2:13 Thank You Corey for the                                         
help there and that is I type here                                              
correctly revelation 2:13 I know thy                                            
works where thou dwellest even                                                  
Satan's seat is I was looking for the                                           
word thrown there I couldn't find it                                            
Satan's seat the word there by the way                                          
the Greek let me check that it is thrown                                        
off sin the Greek yeah so I was I was                                           
just you know reading Greek naturally                                           
essa said to thirteen Satan's seat is                                           
and that is yes Pergamos and the home of                                        
satan seat thank you for the question                                           
pastor Rick I appreciate that Nancy yep                                         
and web little West Colorado has a                                              
question about first Thessalonians                                              
chapter four verse 16 is this visible                                           
and visible and audible rapture second                                          
Thessalonians chapter four verse 16 for                                         
the Lord himself shall descend from                                             
heaven with a shout with the voice of an                                        
archangel and with the Trump of God and                                         
the dead in Christ shall rise first                                             
we do have in that passage the the word                                         
that it that that that the Lord himself                                         
shall descend so there is a physical                                            
moving if you will and there is the                                             
voice of the Archangel that would be                                            
Michael this by the way is where the                                            
Jehovah's Witnesses say this is Michael                                         
because he comes with the voice of an                                           
archangel I think it's a very poor                                              
reading of that passage but there's the                                         
voice                                                                           
so that's audible at least in heaven the                                        
Trump of God                                                                    
that's audible again at least in heaven                                         
so I am going to say in the universe                                            
that there are light waves moving and                                           



sound waves moving that makes it visible                                        
and audible I do think it is visible and                                        
audible now the question is is it                                               
visible to our eye and audible to our                                           
ear we know of course that there are                                            
there's things like infrared                                                    
and we cannot see infrared light but it                                         
is there light waves are moving and                                             
everything site wise is related to light                                        
and light waves so yeah infrared light                                          
is visible just not with our human eye                                          
and there are sound waves of course that                                        
are legit sound waves but we can't hear                                         
them with our with with our ears and                                            
some some worse than others but you know                                        
we talk about the rapture being                                                 
invisible I disagree with that we talk                                          
about the rapture being instantaneous                                           
and there is a maybe so I think it is                                           
visible it is audible the question is is                                        
it so fast that only if you were to                                             
somehow catch it on some high-tech                                              
slow-mo cameras could you get it now we                                         
we always build that instantaneous part                                         
of the rapture based upon first                                                 
Corinthians 15:52 in a moment in the                                            
twinkling of an eye but as we've talked                                         
about here I don't think that's about                                           
the rapture I think that's about the the                                        
resurrection of the Jews at the second                                          
coming therefore that's that argument                                           
for instantaneous rapture doesn't really                                        
apply I think the truth is we don't know                                        
how quick it is could it be that it's a                                         
thirty minute thing in the world as                                             
looking and you know the the cameras                                            
from the local TV station are able to                                           
get there to the cemetery and they're                                           
seeing this and maybe the people walking                                        
around a little bit and then I don't I                                          
don't think we have the answers to that                                         
question I realize I'm doing against                                            
every pre-trib premillennial book that's                                        
ever been written but I think most of                                           
those books and that teaching about the                                         
invisible rapture are basing that off                                           
scriptures that don't apply to the                                              
rapture so I think it's visible I think                                         
it's audible I don't know if                                                    
it's long enough that the human eye and                                         
the human ear can catch it thank you                                            
great question Nancy I appreciate that                                          
Lee has a question millennialism                                                
excluse ISM the doctrine that some                                              
Christians being tossed into outer                                              
darkness at the Bema seat based upon the                                        
false interpretation of Luke and Matthew                                        
that he uses on the outer darkness yeah                                         
the the this exclusion of from the                                              
Millennium you know Jesus                                                       
let's go here and find that passage in                                          
Matthew chapter 8 verse 12 will work for                                        



us as it says the children of the                                               
kingdom shall be cast into the outer                                            
darkness there shall be weeping and                                             
gnashing of teeth now there are those                                           
who take the approach that at the Bema                                          
seat the judgment of Christians that                                            
some are excluded from the Millennium                                           
they have not lost their salvation but                                          
during the thousand years of the                                                
Millennium they are put into the outer                                          
darkness which is you know go to your                                           
room a holding tank they're put there                                           
and they're kept there until the end of                                         
the millennium and then they get to have                                        
eternity future because they are saved                                          
this is yet another example of trying to                                        
read more into what we know about the                                           
Bema seat and is actually there in                                              
addition to using passages that don't                                           
apply to get our information relates to                                         
the so many questions and a few that                                            
we've had today including the last one                                          
who are the children of the kingdom                                             
obviously this requires and Lee has this                                        
correct based on a false interpretation                                         
of Luke and Matthew this that                                                   
interpretation millennial exclusion                                             
requires that we interpret Christians in                                        
Christ in the body of Christ to be                                              
the children of the kingdom I would                                             
start right there who are the children                                          
of the kingdom to do that of course you                                         
got to go back to say what is the                                               
kingdom to do that of course you have to                                        
follow the ten sessions of the                                                  
theocratic kingdom available at Randy                                           
white ministries o-r-g                                                          
do have thorough study of the kingdom                                           
then see who the children of the kingdom                                        
are now I think that this is actually                                           
related to the Jewish nation they were                                          
the children of the kingdom they were                                           
the ones that were supposed to receive                                          
the kingdom I also think by the way that                                        
this is not really a reference to hell                                          
cast into the outer darkness I don't                                            
think the outer darkness is hell that's                                         
another misinterpretation of this                                               
passage I think that goes off in a                                              
different direction                                                             
i I think that honestly what that is                                            
referring to is where the children of                                           
the kingdom have been the last two                                              
thousand years that they haven't had a                                          
homeland that they went to the ovens in                                         
Auschwitz as we remember on this                                                
Holocaust Remembrance Day that their                                            
life has hung in the balance just as                                            
Moses said it would and Deuteronomy                                             
chapter 30 I believe it is and they were                                        
out there scattered about with really                                           
very little assurance that tomorrow was                                         



ever going to be theirs maybe the king                                          
was going to give another edict get out                                         
time for you to go or you're going to                                           
die that that existence of the last                                             
2,000 years I think you can make a                                              
better argument that that is what that                                          
passage is referring to and rather than                                         
this millennial exclusion and some of                                           
these other things that happen right                                            
through there I appreciate that                                                 
what is Randy white salvation testimony                                         
did you believe you were called to a                                            
preaching ministry or did you volunteer                                         
because of the need how do you view a                                           
call to the ministry I I was saved as a                                         
a six year old boy I grew up in a                                               
preacher's home and in my home they                                             
taught the gospel and as a as a child I                                         
realized that that God had offered a                                            
free gift to me and                                                             
I accepted that offer as I would have                                           
said then I accepted Jesus into my heart                                        
or I became a Christian it was a couple                                         
years later actually before I was                                               
baptized for a couple of reasons one                                            
being I was scared of the water but                                             
through all of that I became saved at                                           
six years old I never really wavered                                            
from from I never I never wandered far                                          
from my Christian faith I always went to                                        
church and I always loved church it was                                         
never a burden for me to have to go to                                          
church I wanted to go to church my                                              
friends were at church my social life                                           
was at church things were our life                                              
centered around the church my parents                                           
taught me how to sit through church at                                          
you know definitely by three years of                                           
age I was injured sitting in church like                                        
all of us are our generation were and                                           
you know they disciplined me and I got a                                        
couple of thumps and once or twice                                              
called out from the preacher to you know                                        
sit there sit still and be quiet the                                            
preacher of course happened to me my dad                                        
but I did all that and I loved all that                                         
and I from an early age then loving the                                         
church I I thought of being a pastor and                                        
wanted to be a pastor I also had other                                          
dreams and desires like taking over the                                         
world and I was gonna go into politics                                          
into law and politics and you know all                                          
that kind of stuff                                                              
but I really knew that I wanted to be a                                         
pastor I would have called it a call                                            
back then looking back on it now I think                                        
it was a desire and I think the one who                                         
desires the office of a bishop desires a                                        
good thing I think we ought to foster in                                        
young men a desire into the ministry I                                          
think we ought to give up this                                                  
discussion of a call into the ministry                                          



and we ought to foster a desire into the                                        
ministry we ought to help young men want                                        
to be a pastor and and by                                                       
wait I think this is where we failed                                            
because young men today go to churches                                          
where they don't even know the pastor                                           
the bulk of young men that go to church                                         
go to some mega church out there and                                            
they know the intern to the high school                                         
minister who works under the youth                                              
director youth pastor excuse me student                                         
pastor I'm sorry and that guy works                                             
under the you know educational ministry                                         
director of the Church of the program                                           
director of the church and that person                                          
actually gets to see the pastor in the                                          
same room once a month and so they grow                                         
up now desiring to be the cool kid who                                          
does youth things I think you know dump                                         
that if you're a teenager by the way                                            
just leave that church go to a church                                           
where you can actually shake the                                                
pastor's hand every Sunday and he knows                                         
your name and he might even go to a                                             
basketball game if you play basketball                                          
or go to the chess match or whatever it                                         
is that you do might even be a part of                                          
your life there might help you in some                                          
of your home schooling whatever it is he                                        
he can get to know you and when you have                                        
a Bible question you can call him or                                            
text him or you know social media here                                          
or whatever it is that kids do these                                            
days and make a connection and and so                                           
then we ought to foster the desire that                                         
that kid actually wants to stand behind                                         
the pulpit and do those things I                                                
remember growing up every church had                                            
youth week right usually around spring                                          
break it was Youth Week and one of the                                          
teenagers preached and one of the                                               
teenagers you know led the led the sing                                         
and that's the way we did it back then                                          
you know one person and they had a book                                         
and we went like this I don't know what                                         
that meant but anyway everybody stood in                                        
saying when somebody went like this and                                         
so and you know a teenager played the                                           
piano and a teenager to play the organ                                          
you can google that and and teenagers                                           
took the offering and we fostered church                                        
leadership and the desire to do that                                            
that was fostered in my life I think we                                         
got a foster it today I think we ought                                          
to give up the idea of a call because                                           
that everything about a call really                                             
comes from a prophetic ministry or an                                           
apostolic ministry                                                              
it has this mystical aspect of it to it                                         
that we're supposed to have some deep in                                        
the night experience which the Holy                                             
Spirit comes to us and calls us and that                                        



caused us to create one in our mind                                             
because we desired to have that call and                                        
we did that but I think we ought to just                                        
give that up altogether the call comes                                          
from the local church and the local                                             
church says hey young man we see in you                                         
potential to be a pastor and our pastors                                        
you know not going to be here forever                                           
he's old and decrepit so we're going to                                         
send you to Taos New Mexico where you                                           
can get a few years of training or we're                                        
going to you know call you in right out                                         
of high school you're gonna work for us                                         
for three or four or five years we're                                           
gonna train you we're gonna teach you                                           
Greek and Hebrew and King James and all                                         
that kind of stuff and you're gonna be                                          
the pastor here someday that's the call                                         
from the church and that's where that                                           
call ought to come from appreciate that                                         
and let's see on Facebook John says his                                         
lordship's salvation biblical it sounds                                         
biblical until you start to think about                                         
it it sounds wonderful the here's what                                          
here's the way it sounds is unless he is                                        
Lord of all he's not Lord at all in fact                                        
you know that's what they say that's we                                         
we we know I had a conversation with                                            
some of our ministry yesterday the Moses                                        
family that came in from out of town on                                         
their way through to Arizona came to                                            
have Church with us and we had a                                                
delightful time having lunch together                                           
and they talked about you know this                                             
particular book that their former church                                        
was studying and and it said you know                                           
how do you know if you're saved and the                                         
answer was if you're living under the                                           
lordship of Jesus Christ                                                        
so that all sounds real good the problem                                        
is no it's not biblical biblical is that                                        
we are saved and we remain saved by                                             
grace through faith not of works                                                
lordship salvation is                                                           
that requires works to be inherent in                                           
the definition of faith itself so that's                                        
why they're able to say no it really is                                         
just by grace through faith but faith is                                        
you go to church every Sunday you tithe                                         
you you know read your Bible three times                                        
a day                                                                           
you you know all of these kind of things                                        
that's their definition of faith you                                            
don't have faith unless you do all these                                        
things of course they would love James                                          
you know faith without works is dead and                                        
I'll show you my faith by the way I work                                        
but they fail to rightly divide James                                           
into where it belongs in the the                                                
dispensations that God has given to us                                          
so lordship salvation sounds real good                                          
but the truth is it's not biblical I                                            



think that we have to teach 100% a grace                                        
salvation God has a gift that he has                                            
paid for and is offering to any man                                             
woman boy or girl who will believe in                                           
the Lord Jesus Christ they'll place                                             
their trade trust right there what                                              
happens if they receive that gift by                                            
grace through faith and they don't carry                                        
it out what happens is shame on them is                                         
what I'll say the church ought to work                                          
to discipline them the church ought to                                          
try to get something better out of them                                         
the church ought to shame them maybe                                            
there ought to be a relationship with                                           
the pastor and the pastor out of make a                                         
visit over and say hey you know this is                                         
not becoming of grace is it step up to                                          
the plate here you can do better than                                           
this                                                                            
with do with the grace that is given but                                        
salvation must be free grace in order I                                         
think to be to be salvation there thank                                         
you                                                                             
and let's see also on Facebook and this                                         
is from Colleen I believe and the                                               
question is our family is going through                                         
the 30 practical doctrines                                                      
Cirie's let me stop kollene and say                                             
thank you very much I appreciate that                                           
and we have one question for                                                    
clarification on the doctrine of                                                
personal identity you said I said Randy                                         
said that we sin but we're not sinners                                          
however one verse came to mind that this                                        
is a in the passage is first Timothy                                            
chapter 1 verse 15                                                              
let's look up 1st timothy 1 verse 15 and                                        
I did in that particular sermon the                                             
doctrine of personal identity I said                                            
that we are sinful not sinners we are                                           
people who sin or people who have sinned                                        
every one of us has sinned I'm not                                              
denying that there are people out there                                         
who who I'm not saying that there are                                           
people out there who sin who do not sin                                         
everybody sins that's what I'm saying                                           
but does that make us a sinner for                                              
example to use that old illustration                                            
just slightly twisted a little bit I'm                                          
often in a garage but I am NOT a car I'm                                        
just in a garage now so Colleen asked                                           
this very good question that could go                                           
actually with a number of scriptures if                                         
I said the Bible says we're not sinners                                         
what do you do with first Timothy                                               
chapter 1 verse 15 this is a faithful                                           
saying and worthy of all acceptation                                            
that Christ Jesus came unto the world to                                        
save sinners of whom I am chief now if                                          
you look at this I'm not sure look at                                           
the bottom of the screen there and see                                          
as I move my mouse there's a little box                                         



popping up there now look at that box on                                        
the bottom right-hand corner of your                                            
screen there and it has the Greek word                                          
there and notice that it is an adjective                                        
an adjective this is going to be true                                           
all through the Bible that even though                                          
we are translating it as an                                                     
now truthfully it's an adjective                                                
therefore an adjective modifies a noun                                          
as you remember and so Christ Jesus came                                        
to save - into the world let's see he                                           
came to save the sinful basically it was                                        
what it is let's go to the middle column                                        
right here and I'm gonna bring this up                                          
just a little bit larger for you here in                                        
verse 15 he came is our verb Christ                                             
Jesus is our subject came and then we've                                        
got an infinitive to save he came to                                            
save the world sinful you you you could                                         
almost take it that way he came to save                                         
the sinful world of whom I am first he                                          
came to save the sinful in the world he                                         
came to - into the world the sinful to                                          
save so that it is an adjective and and                                         
truthfully we could pull this particular                                        
one up here and let's see if we looked                                          
up just the word here we've got 47 times                                        
on the left side of your screen that the                                        
word is used here mostly as sinners                                             
sometimes there it is as the adjective                                          
sinful men because the the the actual                                           
word it modified was there but we even                                          
in English and definitely in Greek you                                          
don't have to have the you don't have to                                        
have in print the the noun that the                                             
adjective is modifying you can leave                                            
that assumed and that's typically what                                          
happens in the Greek is it it is assumed                                        
now let's try something here I haven't                                          
done this before                                                                
so I hope I don't prove myself wrong on                                         
national television but we have 47 times                                        
that that particular word is used now                                           
let's come and look up this word as an                                          
adjective                                                                       
and we have five times okay now the                                             
problem is we're going to have to remove                                        
some of these because this is a plural                                          
masculine adjective if we just remove                                           
all of these let's see ah that's what I                                         
thought okay so what I told it right                                            
here if you can see this on your screen                                         
is I told it to take this particular                                            
Greek word Hummer Talos and find it as                                          
an adjective and when I did I got 47                                            
times when I just told it to find the                                           
word                                                                            
I got 47 times so that tells me that 47                                         
out of 47 times it is an adjective and                                          
let's try one more thing here let's go                                          
back to that search and let's see                                               
instead of an adjective if we can find                                          



it as a noun and there it is                                                    
oops I forgot to put that on the screen                                         
for you there it is as a zero times as a                                        
noun so it's an adjective it's                                                  
describing something so we are sinful                                           
cooling sinful Randy sinful all of us                                           
are sinful and I realize it's a fine                                            
line to say well what do you call                                               
someone who's sinful you call them a                                            
sinner and in that sense okay                                                   
I'll go with it but the point in the                                            
doctrine personal identity is is that                                           
who we are is that our identity that of                                         
course is the totally a necessity in                                            
Calvinist doctrine that we are we are                                           
totally depraved and we are a sinner in                                         
the hands of an angry god I just think                                          
what a what the scripture says is                                               
actually we are sinful                                                          
which is very true Darlene on Vimeo I                                           
don't understand some of the objections                                         
to dispensationalism can you talk about                                         
a few you know almost all objections to                                         
dispensationalism are                                                           
straw men they are objections to a                                              
caricature of dispensationalism now                                             
typically they'll say something like                                            
those dispensationalists believe there                                          
are two Gospels and what they mean by                                           
that is that those dispensationalists                                           
believe that Darlene could accept one                                           
gospel and Randi could accept another                                           
gospel and both of us could be saved the                                        
problem is that there is no                                                     
dispensationalist that teaches that                                             
sometimes they'll call it two Gospels                                           
sometimes they'll call it dual covenant                                         
and these this is an accusation and yet                                         
I don't know of a dispensation was                                              
anyway I've never run across one in all                                         
the reading of history I've done and the                                        
dispensationalist I know and listen to                                          
I've never known one that says Darlene                                          
could be saved in a different manner                                            
than distance then than Randi as a                                              
matter of fact were more likely to find                                         
that outside of dispensationalism                                               
because there are many roads to heaven                                          
you know and and as you leave                                                   
dispensationalism which has always been                                         
a right-wing movement as you read it                                            
then you get into well you know many                                            
paths to the savior so actually they're                                         
the ones that are that side of covenant                                         
theology is the one that that goes there                                        
so I think that's one of the objections                                         
to dispensationalism and again it's a                                           
straw man we don't actually teach that                                          
another objection to dispensationalism                                          
is that dispensationalism is all about                                          
this pre-trib rapture and that's all                                            
that it's all about and I think that                                            



that they they understand                                                       
dispensationalism as a hermeneutic                                              
excuse me as a an eschatology rather                                            
than a hermeneutic and they don't even                                          
understand that dispensationalism is                                            
just the way you read the Bible all the                                         
way going back to Genesis chapter 1                                             
verse 1 I am a premillennialists I                                              
talked about it yesterday even talked                                           
about this little book right here that I                                        
probably need to revise but I can also                                          
tell you that                                                                   
our week this week special which hasn't                                         
come about yet is when you buy this book                                        
you get these two books free and that                                           
way I don't have to feel bad about the                                          
fact that maybe I should revise it                                              
because it's gonna be free you can't do                                         
it till maybe later today it'll be up                                           
but all three of those I had a little                                           
something to do with so buy one I'll                                            
give you two so so that misunderstanding                                        
that it's just an eschatology is a                                              
common objection to dispensationalism                                           
the another common objection is that                                            
dispensationalists are dummy literalists                                        
that is they'll take as literal that                                            
which does not belong as literal they                                           
never have anything to go by there they                                         
just that's an accusation that they they                                        
they throw out there and they use I                                             
again I think that dispensationalism is                                         
a form of interpreting the scripture                                            
which takes the Bible literally in its                                          
context that means if there's figure in                                         
there then we literally take it as                                              
figure and and and taking it literally                                          
that makes it kind of a right-wing                                              
movement and that in and of itself is                                           
one of the reasons that they object to                                          
dispensationalism is honestly they're                                           
they're not that conservative and                                               
dispensationalism leads to a                                                    
conservative theology a very gracious                                           
conservative theology I might add that                                          
understands the things that are                                                 
important in life and salvation but you                                         
know I I have not read or seen an                                               
objection to dispensationalism and I                                            
come across them fairly often you get on                                        
YouTube they're all over the place I                                            
haven't seen one yet that that I thought                                        
had any merits to it and I questioned                                           
the assumptions I look into those things                                        
and they are just weak weak weak kind of                                        
arguments the problem is they won't                                             
really stop and listen                                                          
for a moment there will they okay we've                                         
got lots of questions here I'll tell you                                        
what don't add anymore but I'll keep                                            
answering the questions that we've got                                          
here let's see on just find where I am                                          



there we go family architect out in San                                         
Diego we have first off I'm pretty well                                         
convinced of your minority position                                             
regarding the Saints god bless you come                                         
out of here and I'll buy your lunch I                                           
convince somebody thank you recently I                                          
noticed in 1st Samuel 2:9 the word                                              
Saints I know there's a difference                                              
between Greek and Hebrew but do you                                             
think that translators                                                          
reverse-engineered their majority                                               
position into the Hebrew Scriptures my                                          
answer is going to be yes and then we're                                        
going to look at it I do think they                                             
reverse-engineered I like that and they                                         
they had in mind what they were kind of                                         
expecting and they inadvertently kind of                                        
read that in and used a word that at                                            
least carried across some connotations                                          
that maybe maybe maybe we're a little                                           
bit of reverse engineering there but                                            
let's look at Samuel chapter 2 verse 9                                          
let me say first of all I have not done                                         
I don't think it would take long                                                
actually I have not done an extensive                                           
study of the the Hebrew translations                                            
that ended up Saints into the New                                               
Testament but here's what I think that                                          
if you only get your understanding of                                           
Saints from the New Testament you've not                                        
done your homework because the word is                                          
used a lot of times in the Old Testament                                        
and the only way you're going to find it                                        
used is either of Jewish people or of                                           
angelic beings and to be able to come                                           
out and say oh but now they're not                                              
Jewish people now they're                                                       
just you know people that love Jesus I                                          
think that it doesn't doesn't really                                            
work very well here okay so I lost my                                           
passage of Scripture where over here we                                         
are                                                                             
what passage am i First Samuel chapter 2                                        
verse 9 thank you and we are he will                                            
keep the feet of his Saints and the                                             
wicked shall be silent in darkness for                                          
by strength shall no man prevail I think                                        
that if you'll take that right there for                                        
Samuel to 9 as your starting point and                                          
say from the context of 1st Samuel                                              
chapter 2 I can define what a saint is                                          
then you'll take that and carry that as                                         
the default definition and you'll say                                           
I'm going with that definition until I                                          
find something in scripture that defines                                        
it differently and it's going to have to                                        
be pretty explicit I'm going to say this                                        
passage in 1st Samuel chapter 2 verse 9                                         
I will keep the feet of his Saints oh                                           
I'm gonna look in the context there I'm                                         
gonna find out who's he talking about                                           
and I'm gonna find out hey we're talking                                        



about Israel here the remnant of Israel                                         
especially are the Holy Ones of Israel                                          
and so the Holy Ones of Israel is what                                          
we're talking about here and I'm going                                          
to look then at every subsequent passage                                        
and I'm going to say could this be the                                          
Holy Ones of Israel if so there's no                                            
need for me to go further I've got the                                          
answer the definition right there and                                           
again I think that this idea of                                                 
believers as Saints even if you go back                                         
into the earliest Christians right                                              
writings of the patristic says they're                                          
sometimes called to the early church                                            
fathers I don't like either one of the                                          
terms but nonetheless you go back into                                          
those they didn't use the word Saints in                                        
any way other than what you have in 1st                                         
Samuel chapter 2 verse 9 so                                                     
I agree with you I think you're                                                 
absolutely correct in your understanding                                        
there Thank You family architects                                               
through that and by the way I might add                                         
if we were to let's go here to log us                                           
and let's look up this particular Hebrew                                        
word in the obviously it'll be in the                                           
Old Testament and here you have Holy One                                        
Saints merciful as I've said Hebrew                                             
always is gonna have a little bit                                               
broader issue here's ungodly how do you                                         
get ungodly out of holy my guess is                                             
there's a negator that is attached to                                           
that but nonetheless it's the same word                                         
with the negator so now we've got quite                                         
a few times in which we have Saints here                                        
the first time we have at leave and of                                          
Levi he said let thy human in the Ihram                                         
be with thy Holy One whom thou dust                                             
prove at Massa we would have to go into                                         
that and say okay is the Holy One here a                                        
priest a person or God or an angel what                                         
it what is that but then the passage                                            
were in is the first time we have the                                           
English word Saints that is used here                                           
what's the definition of it from that                                           
context we can go and then we can go                                            
from there the next time we have at                                             
second chronicles chapter 6 verse 41 as                                         
it says let thy Saints rejoice in                                               
goodness we could go into context and                                           
figure out who the Saints are carry that                                        
through as our definition that's the way                                        
we do everything else I think we ought                                          
to do that as well                                                              
okay from why do I always forget is it                                          
Norway Sweden in that neighborhood on                                           
Facebook in Ephesians 4:9 it says                                               
descend into the lower parts of the                                             
earth                                                                           
what's the lower parts of the earth here                                        
we go                                                                           
Ephesians chapter 4 verse 9 are there                                           



many theologians who teach that Jesus                                           
went down to hell in spirit the question                                        
is that if Jesus went to hell                                                   
or the world of the spirits in his                                              
spirit then what happened when he said                                          
father into my hand I commend my spirit                                         
so here again Ephesians chapter 4 verse                                         
9 now that he ascended what is it but                                           
that he also descended first into the                                           
lower parts of the earth that is often                                          
taken to be a reference to hell but the                                         
question is what is it I'm gonna pull up                                        
my notes from Ephesians and I said                                              
previously Jesus used the same argument                                         
to argue his divinity in John 3:13 and                                          
633 a couple of other scriptures you can                                        
compare when Paul says that Jesus                                               
descended first into the lower parts of                                         
the earth he is making reference to the                                         
world of the dead as in Psalm 63 verse 9                                        
my my soul shall go to the lower parts                                          
of the earth so the world of the Dead                                           
not necessarily hell but let's call it                                          
Sheol Matthew 12 verse 40 as Jonas was                                          
three days and three nights in the                                              
whales belly so shall the Son of Man be                                         
three days three nights in the heart of                                         
the earth while the Apostles Creed says                                         
he descended into hell but he'll the                                            
lake of fire was uninhabited at that                                            
point it remains so today                                                       
it is only populated hell is only                                               
populated beginning with the second                                             
coming today unbelievers go to the world                                        
of the dead and wait await their                                                
resurrection note that from this                                                
teaching some have wandered into the                                            
doctrine of soul sleep which is non                                             
sequitur now I think that what this                                             
means is he died he died he went to the                                         
world of the Dead                                                               
he went to Sheol or in the New Testament                                        
would be the equivalent of Sheol would                                          
be Hades and he that ascended he is gone                                        
up into heaven has died and now verse 10                                        
he that                                                                         
is the same also that ascended far above                                        
the heavens so I think we read way too                                          
much there if we take that into he went                                         
to hell because he'll again as we know                                          
at the lake of fire it's uninhabited                                            
today so he went to the place of the                                            
dead one of my very favorite scriptures                                         
that I think gives so much lights on                                            
understanding the the purpose of the                                            
Lord for to this in Christ died and rose                                        
and revived that he might be Lord both                                          
of the Dead and the living so he                                                
descended to the lower parts of the                                             
world that phrase can be defined by the                                         
scripture once again Psalm chapter 63                                           
verse 9 would be a good place but those                                         



that seek my soul to destroy it shall go                                        
into the lower parts of the earth we                                            
could we could actually find that phrase                                        
several times in the scripture and we                                           
would find they let him die that's what                                         
that scripture says in Psalm chapter 63                                         
verse 9 thank you I appreciate that                                             
from once again over in the European                                            
zone thanks for the question Anthony                                            
down in Corpus Christi Texas                                                    
recognizing the ongoing distinctions                                            
obviously to this age of male and female                                        
where there is where is there where is                                          
there no longer this aspect of Galatians                                        
chapter 3 verse 28 that is where is                                             
where is Galatians 3:28 applicable and                                          
not applicable let's talk about this                                            
Galatians 3:28 there is neither Jew nor                                         
Greek there is neither bond nor free                                            
there is neither male nor female for ye                                         
are all one in Christ Jesus I think that                                        
this particular passage of Scripture is                                         
one that is and only can be used in the                                         
sense of of of salvation in the zone of                                         
salvation there's neither Jew nor Greek                                         
what                                                                            
if there was permanently neither Jew nor                                        
Greek in all aspects of life if that's                                          
the case then God did not and could not                                         
ever fulfill his promises to Abraham and                                        
the descendants of Abraham so there has                                         
to be a distinction between Jew and                                             
Greek you go into the the last pages of                                         
Scripture and it talks about people from                                        
every nation every ethnos if we go here                                         
the word is hélène us here in Greek but                                         
a Greek Hellena is an ethnos and a Jew                                          
daeun would be the word here is an                                              
ethnos so all the way at the end there's                                        
people from every tribe and tongue what                                         
do you mean there's neither Judean or                                           
Greek is really what it says here                                               
there's neither Judea nor Greek but                                             
there's people from every ethnos how can                                        
you have that this has to be talking                                            
about within the context I can say you                                          
know there are no females and that is                                           
very true if the context is about this                                          
room that I happen to be sitting in here                                        
we have three men sitting right here we                                         
have no no females it only relates to                                           
this room so I think neither Jew nor                                            
Greek bond nor free male or female in                                           
another place Paul says you know if you                                         
were I'm gonna paraphrase here if you                                           
were saved while a bond man stay a bond                                         
man you know if you're free stay free                                           
and married stay married single stay                                            
single yeah he and and he brings these                                          
distinctions because they do apply in                                           
life if a man desires the office of a                                           
bishop he desires a good thing he could                                         



have easily said if a person desires the                                        
office of office of a bishop that person                                        
divides so there are these areas in                                             
which there are distinction and through                                         
all of this I think that the only place                                         
that this fits in Galatians chapter 3 of                                        
course he's talking about salvation he's                                        
talking about a freedom from the law                                            
and even even you take that verse 28 it                                         
speaking of objections to                                                       
dispensationalism here's an argument for                                        
dispensationalism could it always be                                            
said that in the scripture there was                                            
neither Jew nor Greek bond nor free male                                        
nor female no actually there were Jews                                          
and there were Gentiles there were men                                          
and there were women and God dealt even                                         
you know a woman had to do these certain                                        
things under the law man had to do these                                        
other certain things under the law a                                            
bondman had certain obligations on the                                          
law Freeman had certain obligations of                                          
the law now Paul his argument is we're                                          
not in that dispensation in terms of                                            
salvation we're now in a new                                                    
dispensation and as it relates to living                                        
for the Lord in our dispensation                                                
becoming a Christian then we do have                                            
those distinctions that are given there                                         
thank you from Facebook sorry I don't                                           
have the name right here but Facebook is                                        
rather than a restored Roman Empire how                                         
about an Islamic empire with that that                                          
with allies found in Rome as well as the                                        
communist socialist Nations the ten                                             
horns could be the ten nations listed in                                        
Ezekiel all of which are Islamic I think                                        
that in Turkey of course is Islamic to                                          
this day although was not in Paul's day                                         
obviously it's pre Islam Antenor and                                            
John's day it was pre Islam and in a                                            
Roman day it was pre is Lama                                                    
get all that together there here's the                                          
issue that I have with that I think that                                        
when you get to Ezekiel 38 and 39 all                                           
the Islamic nations collapse                                                    
I think Islam goes away I think that                                            
Iran will be a nation but it will once                                          
again go back to being a greco-roman                                            
nation and not even Islamic at all I                                            
think the same is true with Libya for                                           
example you know North Africa at one                                            
point was a thriving greif Greek                                                
community and thoughtful commune                                                
the largest library in the world wasn't                                         
it or the second largest was in                                                 
Alexandria a little bit to the east of                                          
Libya I think I think Islam is if I can                                         
say it this way it's a flash in the pan                                         
it came along and it's going to leave                                           
worldwide and eschatology wide it's a                                           
flash in the pan and it is going to                                             



collapse this is why we'll have the                                             
rebuilding of Babylon and Babylon will                                          
be a very sensual City which doesn't fit                                        
with Islam today but it'll be a                                                 
financial cosmopolitan center of the                                            
world through all of that so I am going                                         
to reject that concept a little bit if                                          
Roger on Vimeo if you gave a                                                    
one-sentence summary and let's see I                                            
lost my question just bounced away there                                        
and where are we if you gave it one                                             
sentence summary statement of the                                               
mystery what would it be can it be a                                            
long sentence a run-on sentence even a                                          
one sentence summary of the mystery the                                         
mystery is the revelation which God gave                                        
to Paul that he was going to allow out                                          
of due season the Gentiles to be saved                                          
for a period of time how's that we'll                                           
have to go through and write that                                               
sentence down and analyze that and see                                          
if I got that right but I think the                                             
mystery is an out of due season we                                              
expected a time when God was going to                                           
allow Gentiles in to his plan and                                               
purpose the mystery brought that prior                                          
to the rise of Israel and even outside                                          
of Israel - in totality neither Jew nor                                         
Gentile                                                                         
neither Jew nor Greek he brought it in                                          
to where Gentiles can by grace through                                          
faith receive individual salvation                                              
I should probably include in that                                               
sentence somewhere the fact that this                                           
salvation is completely and totally                                             
disconnected from the kingdom salvation                                         
that had been offered we should look at                                         
that sometime and try to dissect that                                           
one a little more and see if we could                                           
boil it down to a good sentence Michael                                         
on Vimeo if the Antichrist comes from                                           
Turkey he would not have to prove his                                           
birthplace as Bethlehem to fool the Jews                                        
or would he not excuse me would he not                                          
have to that you have a good very good                                          
point I do think he's Jewish and I do                                           
think that Messiah has to come from                                             
Bethlehem and therefore I think he has                                          
to be born in Bethlehem but I don't see                                         
it as an impossibility just like Jesus                                          
coming from Nazareth and yet he's born                                          
in Bethlehem it's not that that big of a                                        
stretch either just to say he's born in                                         
Bethlehem but now he's living or he                                             
establishes his ministry out of Turkey                                          
now I say Pergamum and I say Turkey what                                        
I what I would say is the Seleucid                                              
Empire and I am not sure if we can bring                                        
let's try and see if that is going to                                           
include the area I am guessing a little                                         
bit as I pull one up but yes okay here                                          
is a map of the Seleucid Empire and see                                         



if we can bring that up a little bit                                            
bigger it looks like this area right                                            
here now the problem with this area                                             
right here and the problem in doing                                             
these maps                                                                      
even even getting more over here into                                           
bigger parts of Asia Minor is that it                                           
depends on when you draw the map because                                        
those things changed a lot but Bethlehem                                        
can be out of the Seleucid Empire and it                                        
can just speaking of that Islamic world                                         
you know this is almost that 1040 window                                        
that's given there although but farther                                         
to the north because of the Ptolemaic                                           
empire that was here in the south but                                           
those lines moved all along I think he                                          
comes from that Seleucid line like                                              
Antiochus Epiphanes but yeah I think                                            
there's I think there's good reason to                                          
say we ought to get him into into                                               
Bethlehem to be born okay                                                       
Dendi Dendi one one dandy dandy one                                             
that's a nice name how do you convince                                          
Catholics that they are not good enough                                         
I think you teach them the Bible                                                
I don't think Catholics have had Bible                                          
study I think that get them into Bible                                          
study any verse-by-verse Bible study it                                         
doesn't have to relate to that topic any                                        
verse by verse you can get them into job                                        
into Leviticus and as long as it's                                              
rightly divided and verse by verse Bible                                        
study the Bible will do its work and I                                          
would I think that's the best approach                                          
to Catholicism is let's teach them the                                          
Bible they will probably begin to love                                          
it pretty quick because they've never                                           
been taught the Bible and they're very                                          
interesting like all it really says all                                         
that and that will lead them then                                               
eventually to where they would need to                                          
be I would say you can't do it in you                                           
know one session with the Catholic                                              
befriend them take them out to lunch                                            
probably in light of even what James                                            
asked of the Jews probably not for                                              
hamburgers on Friday during lands but                                           
you know take them out to lunch get them                                        
involved in Bible study and look at it                                          
as a three or four                                                              
four or five year process very slowly                                           
working them through and the first thing                                        
that will happen is they'll start asking                                        
some questions that if I can say this in                                        
a nice way they really don't have enough                                        
knowledge even to ask the question and                                          
you might have to tell them we can't                                            
answer that yet because there are too                                           
many building blocks foundationally that                                        
we'll have to get to and the reason I                                           
say that is because it's a challenge                                            
when when they say you know will you                                            



know when is Jesus coming back or                                               
something they'll they'll divert you                                            
from the verse-by-verse Bible study by                                          
questions that don't totally relate you                                         
can kind of see how they get there but                                          
it ends up being a wild goose chase                                             
so I the the questions that they want                                           
are going to take another six weeks of                                          
building up before you can even answer                                          
that question and so you'll be chasing                                          
that forever and if you just go straight                                        
to the answer they're not gonna they're                                         
not gonna understand it because they                                            
don't have the building blocks so                                               
sometimes you just have to say we're not                                        
there yet let's let's get back to our                                           
study in the Gospel of John or whatever                                         
it may be and carry through that and                                            
let's see thirteen year old                                                     
Owens Alex just heard you say that                                              
salvation must be wholly by grace he                                            
walked out of his room and said                                                 
salvation has to be by grace alone or                                           
Jesus wouldn't have had to die that's                                           
exactly right he's the one that paid the                                        
price and we're complete in him and this                                        
is clearly a Monday because we've got so                                        
much on here and do you think President                                         
Barack Obama was really an American born                                        
citizen we'll probably never know did he                                        
ever come out with his birth certificate                                        
as I kind of remember he didn't or maybe                                        
he did but it was blotted out I don't                                           
know we'll probably never know I                                                
wouldn't be so                                                                  
prised if he was not an american-born                                           
citizen a little bit of a moot point at                                         
this point he's done the damage that                                            
he's going to do at least from the White                                        
House he continues to do a lot of damage                                        
in our world today but you know this                                            
this might be strange sounding but he                                           
probably is better than any of the                                              
candidates running today on the                                                 
Democratic platform the Democratic                                              
platform has has creamed left after                                             
after Barack Obama and Barack Obama I'm                                         
sure loves every bit of it but that's                                           
not the you know at least he didn't go                                          
as far as the platform they have today                                          
I don't expect one of them to be elected                                        
but it's a long time till November so                                           
we'll see and very sorry we kept you                                            
long today let me tell you a little bit                                         
a little programming word for tomorrow I                                        
have a meeting at nine o'clock here in                                          
Taos New Mexico I don't think I'll make                                         
it out by 10 o'clock because it's a tax                                         
payer funded meeting that means it'll go                                        
a long time and I'm going to learn how                                          
your taxes will pay to cut down my trees                                        
and I appreciate that very much                                                 



it's actually probably a pretty good                                            
investment in forest management but they                                        
require me to go to the meeting so we're                                        
gonna start at 10:30 tomorrow in our                                            
broadcast in 30 mountain time and our                                           
special again the probably not up yet                                           
but our special will be by kipling yet                                          
these two free we are out of time so                                            
much enjoyed being with you on this                                             
Monday morning look forward to seeing                                           
you again Randy white ministries dot RG                                         
and we'll see you tomorrow morning 10:30                                        
half past the hour mountain time until                                          
then question those assumptions god                                             
you                                                                             
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


